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Meeting Minutes
September 16th, 2015 

Mosier Creek Terrace—501 E. Second Ave
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Bill Akin
Excused:  Jackie Sterner
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Audience: Scott Hege, County Commissioner; Richard Wolf, CH2M.; Randy Hager, Bell Tower; Derek Hiser, applicant for Council Position

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Additions of an Event Discussion and Park Host/Park Management 2016

	III
	Business from the Audience--  Randy Hager presented his Wind Tower Art Building (Bell Tower) concept.  He is looking for funding for the building and a two-acre site to build it on.  It will be a healing site and a musical instrument and will be open to the public.  The building will be 47 ft tall with a 500 sq ft. base (3 x 24’ ft sides).  He will contact the City Manager to explore possible sites in Mosier.  Website is Belltowerproject.com.
Derek Hiser, resident of the Mosier Creek Condos, presented his interest in and application for one of the open Mosier City Council seats.  He is interested in land use and downtown revitalization.  His daughter goes to the Mosier Community School and he also wants to become active in the school programs. 

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, Sept. 2nd, 2015: Councilor Burns made a motion to approve the minutes of Sept. 2nd, 2015 with a correction of adding “Councilor Reed was concerned that such water sales were not capturing the cost of constructing the infrastructure that allows for such types of water sales and would like to examine this concern when the City develops a more permanent policy”. Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	Approval of August 2015 Financials:  to be put on next agenda.

	VI
	BUSINESS

	1.
	CH2M. Amendment #7:  Rick Wolf, the District Manager for CH2M. presented Amendment #7 for the Operations and Maintenance Contract for the WWTP.  There were significant changes that were detailed in the staff report and discussed by Council at a previous CC meeting.  Rick Wolf said that his electrician would be on location this month and would examine the cost of retrofitting the lighting to LED lamps.  Councilor Akin made a motion to approve Amendment #7 to the CH2M. contract.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	2.
	Application for Council Position, Derek Hiser:  Councilor Reed suggested that in order to determine a sufficient level of interest in becoming an active City Councilor, that the applicant would attend the next meeting before Council nominates and approves the applicant.  There was Council consensus on this process.  Judge Steve Seymour will be asked to attend the next meeting in anticipation of approval.

	3.
	Mosier Pot Panel Planning:  Mayor Burns has tried to contact the Mayor of North Bonneville and Maggie from Maggie’s Pot Shop.  Commissioner Hege said that the County will be hosting a Town Hall in Mosier for Mosier Valley residents to discuss their opinions of of the County Options.  Manager Fitzpatrick will attend to report back to Council.

	4.
	Fire District Fire Board Meeting:  Councilor Reed attended the Mosier Fire District Board Meeting.  She reported that there is a committee looking at siting options for the new Fire Hall.  Commissioner Hege said he thought it was very important for the building to be multi-functional for the community, which may include a City Hall.  

	5.
	Community Event Discussion:  Councilor Reed reported on the completed drinking fountain and Shade Structure projects and Council discussed the importance of hosting a ribbon cutting to show appreciation to the Amercian Legion and to Pacific Power for their donations.  Council discussed the Tree Lighting event on December 5th:  free chili, santa, fire pits, and lighting.  Councilor Reed reported that the 1K run event was canceled at the last minute, the School Carnival games were successful, but that the beer garden did not get the attendance hoped for.  Kristina from the R&C has volunteered to keep selling the beer donated by Full Sail; proceeds to go to the school.  Mayor Burns talked about the Bow Festival idea, which would be a weekend of music, harvest feast, and wine.  


	6.
	Park Host/Management Discusssion:  Manager Fitzpatrick said that although the Park Host position has been successful in encouraging more compliance with day and season pass sales and has prevented theft, that the Park Host position would have to be eliminated next year because of the UPRR construction work.  She suggested that the Council should think about budgeting extra time for the Maintenance person to stand at the gate during the first big windy days in July to ensure compliance with parking pass purchases.

	
	Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm


	
	Action Items:
	

	1.
	Peny Wallace to attend Oct. 8th Fire District Board meeting (rotating liaison)
	Wallace

	2.
	Totem Plaza Electricity Quotes
	Fitzpatrick

	3.
	Work with School on Fire Prevention/No Glass signage
	Fitzpatrick

	4.
	Contact Judge Seymore to attend Oct. 7th Council Meeting
	Fitzpatrick


Approved this 7th day of October, 2015:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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